



School Council Annual Report

Reporting Year: 2016/2017 **School: Milo Community School**

Jana Bartsch, Secretary **Executive:** Mealane Deitz, President

G-nel Nelson, Vice-President Leanne Bertschy, Treasurer

Meeting Dates: September 20, 2016

> October 18, 2016 March 21, 2017 November 15, 2016 April 11, 2017 May 23, 2017 January 17, 2017



School Council Activities 2016/2017

Another VERY busy year for Milo! At Milo School, we are so honored to have such hard working teaching and support staff, who work tirelessly to make our school one of the best! Here are a few highlights of the things we accomplished this year as a council, with a lot of help from our wonderful school staff, students and community members:

- Supported Staff & Students with the implementation of the <u>IB Program!</u>
- Continued communication with parents, staff & community members via:
 - Facebook Page
 - - E-mail list (anyone can sign up of monthly school newsletters, update and/or to receive school council meeting minutes)



- Google Calendar with school & community events for anyone to access
- Support & Assist Principal (Rachelle Prud'Homme) with school goals & policies, Menti-meter survey questions (Parent Question of the Month surveys), advertising/IB promotion, plan field trips, school calendar, school t-shirts designs, new school banner, etc.
- Fundraising serve various meals, concessions, bake sale, Poinsettia sales, Spring Flower sales, etc.
- Assist with Parent/Family information supper night, Christmas Production, Family Literacy Day Lunch, Community Tea & Talent Show, Wellness Day, Student-Led Learning Exhibition, etc.
- Sponsor Roast Beef Winter Dinner for staff and students
- Donated \$500 towards starting a **Daily Snack Program** (implemented by staff & student leaders). Thank you to parents and community members who also donate fruit & vegetables!



 Sponsored a day of <u>Canoe/Kayak Lessons</u> for all students (with the help of the Milo Agricultural Society and Milo Community School Foundation).



- Convene and serve Grade 9 Grad Supper.
- Donate Milo School hoodies to grads.
- Garden Box Harvesting & Planting.





- Maintain 1-1 Technology Plan— purchased ipads with the help of Milo School Foundation.
 - o Grade 1/2/3 Classroom has 1 ipad for every student!

Plan for next year

- Continued support of IB program implementation. Will find out in the winter of 2018 if we are an official IB School!
- Increase communication with parents.
- Continue to promote our school and community involvement.
- Plan some work parties to clean school kitchens, art room, storage room, etc.

Financial Statement (attached) as of August 31, 2016

<u>Prepared by:</u> Jana Bartsch, Secretary <u>Date:</u> September 12, 2017

<u>Reviewed by:</u> Mealane Deitz, President <u>Date:</u> September 12, 2017

<u>Leanne Bertschy, Treasurer</u> <u>Date:</u> September 13, 2017

Please join us every third Tuesday for our School Council Meeting at 6:30pm at the school. All parents and community members are welcome.